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Thursday 1st March 2007
Christmas Tree Recycling, 2007 - Report on the Pilot Project
 


Since 1994, the Council has been operating a system of facilitating the recycling of Christmas Trees by providing approximately 24 sites throughout the County where the public were encouraged to deposit their trees.  The scheme was introduced at a time when people would otherwise leave their tree with their refuse bin for collection by the Council and it was considered important to commence the recycling of organic waste.  In the improved scheme of waste management, there is now a strong emphasis on recycling and it is no longer possible for people to use their refuse bin for disposing of their Christmas Trees.  In the meantime, the practice of leaving the trees on open spaces developed some negative issues as some sites were used for the general disposal of green waste and vandals often times set fire to the trees before they were collected.  Against that background, the Parks Department and Environmental Services Department jointly undertook a pilot scheme whereby the trees were collected from households for the period 8th to the 12th January 2007.
 

The task entailed dedicated crews from the Parks Department collecting trees from households on the same day as the normal refuse bin collection.  The intention was to discontinue the use of open space sites for depositing Christmas trees.  The operation was undertaken and the outcome is being analysed and it will be necessary to have further interdepartmental discussions before deciding on whether the scheme merits further consideration.  However, at this stage it is possible to highlight some of the findings.
· The pilot scheme generated good publicity for the Council and was well received by everybody who availed of it.  

· There were communication difficulties encountered.  Despite leaflets being issued to each household, two notices in the local papers, two feature articles in the local papers, information on the Council's website and a half hour exposure on the RTE Mooney radio programme, it was clear that the message was not received by a significant number of people in the County. There was also some confusion because the normal days for the bin collections are altered and some members of the public made enquiries to the office to clarify the collection date. 

· When it was learned that some dumping of Christmas trees would occur, signs were made and placed on the usual sites.  Despite that, some people insisted on depositing the trees as they had done in previous years. 

· Dealing with the bin routes was a major task for the staff in the Parks Department; it was their first exposure to the system.  However, they did manage to understand and apply the system quite successfully. 

· The weather during the week of the 8th to the 12th January was windy and wet and that made the task more difficult as the trees were blown around the road.  
· The numbers of trees collected from households was 10,445 and a further 3,000 of these were deposited on open spaces. Approximately 60% of the trees were from the Terenure/Rathfarnham electoral area.  The overall total  number of trees at 13,445 was approximately 30% less than previous years collections. 

· Initial cost estimates of the pilot scheme indicate that they were higher than the previous system because it entailed staff visiting every street, which in many cases had only one or two trees. 

· Having regard to the numbers collected  and the cost of the operation, etc we will be reviewing and adapting scheme as year progresses and will be notifying the SPC, Council & Public of proposed arrangements for January 2008. 
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